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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

March 23, 2020 
 

Present: Selectmen: Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson; and Clerk – Kent 

Young. 
 

Larry Bills called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Modifications:  The Selectmen agreed to add consideration of 1) Corona Virus Precautions regarding the 

Town and a Dog Complaint.  Greg Marcucci so moved.  Kevin Robinson seconded – all concurred. 
 

Dog Complaint:  The Selectmen reviewed a letter from the Village Square Association Manager, 

received by the Clerk this afternoon, regarding questions about Town actions following a dog bite 

incident there in the Ski Resort.  The letter stated that a police report was also enclosed; however, there 

was no report.  The Clerk will contact said manager for additional information. 
 

Corona Virus Precautions:  The Clerk stated that the Town Office is now closed to the public until 

further notice; however, office staff will continue working from the office.  Currently, changes to some of 

the administrative programs used by the Town are being implemented that will allow work at home in 

some instances.  The Selectmen also agreed to close the Town Hall and Town Garage buildings to the 

Public until further notice.  The Transfer Station will remain open – the attendant will be present to 

operate the compactors; however, fees are waived so that the attendant does not have to be in close 

contact with the public. 
 

Road Crew Issues:  FLEET Permits:  The following FLEET permit applications were considered and 

approved: Fuller Sand and Gravel, Inc. and Miller Construction, Inc..  Chris Liller so moved.  Greg 

Marcucci seconded – all concurred.  Larry Bills signed these documents as acting Chair.  Crack-Sealing: 

NICOM submitted a proposal to perform Crack Sealing on various roads for $4,250.00 per day.  Greg 

Marcucci moved to approve.  Kevin Robinson seconded – all concurred and Larry Bills signed the 

proposal.  Brush Cutting:  The Selectmen agreed to rent an excavator with a brush-grinding head for 

$7,000.00 for a month, so that the Road Crew can cut back brush along Town Roads more efficiently.  

Chris Liller will make the appropriate arrangements. 
 

Automatic Fire Alarm violations:  The Stratton Mt. Vol. Fire Dept. submitted a list of false alarms for 

consideration of assessing fees per the Ordinance.  The Selectmen agreed to pursue these fees.  The Clerk 

will produce Letters to Stratton Corp. and the owner Winterberry Heights unit 16C at Tree Top regarding 

said fees for consideration at the next Selectmen’s meeting. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes of March 9, 2020.  Kevin Robinson 

seconded – all concurred and the minutes were approved. 
 

Adjourn: Greg Marcucci motioned to adjourn at 8:00pm.  Kevin Robinson seconded.  All were in favor 

and the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:   David Kent Young 


